~Draft~
Town of West Tisbury
Select Board Meeting 
Wednesday May 25, 2022 4:30 pm
Via Zoom
Present: Selectpersons Cynthia Mitchell, Skipper Manter, Jessica Miller 
Absent: Town Administrator Jen Rand
Also present for part or all of the meeting: James Klingensmith, Nicola Blake, Sue Hruby, Merrick Karriero, Jefrey Dubard, Cathy Minkiewicz, Kathy Logue, Eunki Seonwoo, Janice Haynes 
Chair Cynthia Mitchell called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. 

Minutes: Vote to Approve: May 18, 2022
There were no edits or questions.
Skipper moved to approve the minutes of May 18, 2022. Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: all in favor.
New Business: 
· Mobile Food Market @ Howes House – Request for Permission:

Merrick explained the request. It will be from June – October as before, but in a smaller vehicle.  They have spoken with Joyce at the Council of Aging and they are happy to have them.  Skipper said that he supports the project but pointed out that zoning does not permit and he will vote against. Jen had asked the board to consider granting permanent permission, but as the town is currently working on possible zoning bylaw changes they decided to just grant for this year.
Skipper moved to allow the Mobile Food Market at the Howes House as stated.  Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: Jessica and Cindy in favor, Skipper -nay. (2-1-0)

· Animal Control Officer Position:
Since Tony’s passing, they have had a band-aid on the situation but it is time to move forward. Jen is requesting guidance from the board.  Skipper suggested they start advertising soon, for the standard 2 weeks and pick a closing date/time.  Everyone agreed and will advise Jen to proceed. No action taken.

· Shellfish Committee Appointments – Jesse Holtham and Bill Austin (Alternate):
Requested by the Shellfish committee. No significant discussion.

Skipper moved to appoint Jesse Holtham and Bill Austin as alternate to the Shellfish Committee for the appropriate term. Jess seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor. 
· Energy/Climate Committee Position:
The advertising closes June 1st. Sue Hruby spoke about the wishes of the Climate and Energy Committees; they would like to be involved in the selection and wondered who else at Town Hall might also. Cindy said they can invite the Select Board (probably Jen) to be involved or just submit their recommendation to the board.  There have been 3 applicants so far.  No action taken.
· COVID Sick Time Policy:
At the beginning of the pandemic the board had voted that employees did not need to use their sick time if they were out with Covid. It has become obvious that Covid is not going away and Jen is wondering if the policy should be revoked or amended. The federal state of emergency will expire in July. After discussion Skipper suggested they maintain the policy as is until July then revisit and send the question on to the Personnel board if need be. The board agreed.  No action taken. 
· Vote to Send Letter to Appoint a new Registrar of Voters:
Requested by Tara (Town Clerk). No discussion

Skipper moved to send the letter drafted by the Town Clerk. Jess seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor.
· Vote to Accept P. Hollinger’s resignation:
The board agreed to accept the letter of resignation with appreciation for his service.
Jessica moved to accept Phil Hollinger’s letter of resignation. Cindy seconded.  Roll Call vote: Jessica and Cindy in favor, Skipper abstained. (2-0-1)

· Appointments:
Janice said that this list was about 2/3 to ¾ of all of the confirmed appointments to be made. Skipper stated for the record that he is being reappointed to several committees but received no compensation for any of them so felt he could vote.
Skipper moved to appoint the entire list as submitted (attached). Jess seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor.
Topics Not Anticipated: There were none.
Old Business:  
· Howes House Three Town Select Board Meeting re: Funding:
The Howes House Feasibility Study Committee is requesting to meet with the Select Boards of all 3 towns (West Tisbury, Chilmark and Aquinnah) to discuss funding and are looking for a time that works for all.  Kathy Logue gave a synopsis of plan and what’s been happening.  After discussion Cindy suggested it be done similar to when they all met for the Tri-Town Ambulance building committee. They should invite members of the Finance committees of all 3 towns, give a brief presentation and then open it to discussion. It was decided to offer the dates of either Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday June 21, 22 or 23 at 6:30 pm.
· Employee Housing @ State Rd Project:
They did not get a response to their questions in time for this meeting so the discussion will be rescheduled.

· MVRHS Capital Funding Formula:

Cindy gave update on where they are presently at.  There is a formula being proposed that will not be fully driven by student numbers for each town. They have consulted with Counsel. 5 out of 6 towns are ready to basically approve it with Oak Bluffs having issues as they are the host town. 

Skipper had to leave at this point for another meeting.

Cindy said that Bruce and Jen have been of great help and Bruce has come up with a great summary. They are very close to calling the question.
Correspondence:  There was none.
Public Comment: There was a clarification question from the press but nothing else.
With no further business to attend to Jessica moved to adjourn the meeting. Cindy seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:18 pm
Respectfully Submitted by Janice Haynes, Administrative Assistant 
